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Senate Finance Committee,

 

Please find attached the Skagway Development Corporation’s written testimony regarding
 budget cuts to the Alaska Marine Highway System.

 

Thank you for your time and consideration.

 

Sincerely,

 

Juliene Miles

Executive Director

Skagway Development Corporation

Ph/Fx: (907) 983-3414

Mobile: (907) 612-0895

www.skagwaydevelopment.org
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ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT


P.O. Box 1236  ~  Skagway, Alaska 99840  ~  Phone/Fax: 907-983-3414  ~  skagdev@aptalaska.net


March 30, 2015


Honorable Members


State Capitol


Alaska Senate Finance Committee


Juneau, AK 99801


Dear Senators of the Finance Committee,


The Skagway Development Corporation’s mission is, “To serve the community of Skagway as an advisory, administrative and technical source, by supporting business enterprise and community well-being through connecting people, ideas and resources.”  In an effort to carry out this mission, we would like to express our concern for the proposed deep budget cuts to the Alaska Marine Highway System (AMHS). 


We understand that the State of Alaska is facing a large budget deficit this year and that cuts must be made. However, sustaining such a large shortfall to the AMHS operating budget could be devastating not only to the well-being of Southeast Alaskans, but it could also have a significantly negative impact on the economy of Skagway and the region as a whole. 


In an effort to draw tourism and boost our economy, Skagway has several well-established events and festivities that attract a variety of people to our community.  Such events include: International Folk Music Festival, Santa Train, Buckwheat Ski Classic, Skagway Marathon, North Words Writers Symposium and the Klondike Road Relay. Furthermore, essential service providers such as dentists, doctors, specialists, construction workers, electricians, surveyors and appraisers come to Skagway from other areas of Alaska to do business.  The majority of visitors coming to Skagway to attend these events and/or provide essential services arrive via ferry from Juneau.  These visitors stay in our hotels, shop at our stores, and eat at our restaurants, pumping money into our local economy and creating jobs in our community. Should ferry services to/from Skagway be decreased in both the summer and winter operating months, these people may come to Skagway with much less frequency or perhaps cease to come at all.  This carries with it the potential to create a downward spiral effect for our local economy, decreasing jobs and possibly forcing people and families to leave Skagway. 


Additionally, decreased services may also take away economic opportunities for the region of Southeast Alaska as a whole.  Many Southeast Alaskans utilize the AMHS to travel to Juneau to purchase goods not offered in their rural communities.  With decreased opportunity to take the ferry to Juneau for these activities, goods will most likely be purchased online, thus sending money out of state instead of keeping it within the economy of Southeast Alaska.  Furthermore, most Southeast Alaskans must travel through Juneau in order to travel outside of Southeast.  More often than not this includes an overnight in Juneau on each end of a trip.  A decrease in ferry service may cause Upper Lynn Canal residents to utilize the Whitehorse airport rather than Juneau’s, taking money spent on hotels and restaurants out of Southeast Alaska and into Canada.


As an economic and community development organization, the Skagway Development Corporation urges the State Senate to re-think the proposed budget cuts to the Alaska Marine Highway.  Instead, propose a budget that will allow current services to remain intact so that the economy of Southeast Alaska may continue to thrive and grow in the years to come.  


We thank you for your time and effort.


Sincerely, 
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Juliene Miles


Executive Director


Skagway Development Corporation 


www.skagwaydevelopment.org





